
June 3, 2025 BOE Special Meeting 

Agenda with supporting documentation and presentations: June 3, 2025 Meeting. The meeting is 
held virtually. 
 
After Storm Collaboration with the City 
MOU with the City: Conover thanks the City and our administration for getting this together so 
quickly and being so thorough in drafting and executing this MOU. The district’s response to the 
tornado, tragedy, loss, and recovery has been immense. He hopes they can continue a positive 
collaboration with the City in advancing policy going forward. 
 
Dr. Borishade summarizes the MOU as listing the four schools that will be debris removal sites in 
collaboration with the City and the National Guard. The project will end on June 13. She wants to 
be mindful that other projects may come about as we continue to work the City or other buildings 
may be requested for usage. She wants us to continue to have an open mind as we continue this 
collaboration.  
 
Jones asks if the MOU describes the cleanup after usage: Dr. Collins-Adams says yes. Conover 
notes she and he were both very concerned about this. It is definitely in this MOU. Dr. Collins-
Adams notes she also reviewed the other MOUs to ensure they had cleanup provisions as well.  
 
Dr. Borishade says the City is working to ensure our families have an opportunity to update their 
drivers’ licenses, renew SNAP benefits, engage with insurance carriers and brokers, etc. As soon 
as we can identify another building, that may be another ask coming. Dr. Collins-Adams notes this 
will not impact any of the summer school sites. The item is approved. 
 
MOU with DOT Foods: Dr. Borishade explains DOT Foods wants to donate food at the Central 
Office 10a-4p Monday-Friday. The item is approved. 
 
MOU with T-Mobile: Dr. Borishade explains T-Mobile is one of our partners who provide phones 
for SIT families. T-Mobile would like to provide additional phones out of the Central Office. 
Phones may be distributed but we would also have to pay for the service attached to the phones. 
We don’t know how many phones will be needed, but if we say a number “up to,” we could go 
from there.  
 
Marston asks if she has a suggested dollar amount: Dr. Borishade says anywhere between $5-7K.  
 
Dr. Collins-Adams asks if they should hold off on this item until they can determine a dollar 
amount, or do we need to distribute the phones first to determine the dollar amount: Dr. Borishade 
says we need to determine how many people need phones, then there is a monthly cost that goes 
with it. The item is approved with Foster abstaining. 
 
MOU with World Central Kitchen: Dr. Borishade explains World Central Kitchen wants to donate 
food to our families who have been displaced, with distribution at the Central Office 10a-4p 
Monday-Friday. The item is approved. 
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Dr. Borishade thanks the BOE for coming together at such short notice and making these things 
happen for the community. Dr. Collins-Adams says this really says a lot about how our BOE feels 
about the City, our students, and families.  
 
They are adjourned. 


